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Board Change

Smurfit Westrock plc (the â€œCompanyâ€​) today filed a Form 8-K with the U.S. Securities and Exchange Commission (the â€œSECâ€​)
disclosing that Mr. Dmitri Stockton, a member of the Board of Directors (the â€œBoardâ€​), has notified the Company that he will be stepping
down from the Board, effective as of the conclusion of the Companyâ€™s 2025 Annual General Meeting of Shareholders, which is currently
scheduled for 2 May 2025.

The Form 8-K is available to view on the SECâ€™s website at https://www.sec.gov and the Companyâ€™s website at
https://investors.smurfitwestrock.com/financials/sec-filings/default.aspx

Contact 
Gillian Carson-Callan 
Group SVP and Company Secretary 
T: +353 1 202 7000

View source version on businesswire.com: https://www.businesswire.com/news/home/20250228197109/en/
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